
FASA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

August 8, 2023 

 

The membership meeting was called to order on August 8, 2023 at 6:30 pm at the Elks Lodge by 

President, Cathy Fann with 18 members present. 

Our first order of business was a correction presented by Rachel Dixon to the minutes at our July 2023 

meeting.  Rachel submitted the following:  “Minutes were amended to state that the proposal to 

change the by-laws,  Article 5, Officers, Section 1,  office of the Sergeant-at-Arms was defeated at the 

July meeting”.    Dwight Vinson made a motion to accept the correction to the minutes for July, 2023 

and it was 2nd by Cathy Fann.  Vote was unanimous  

A vote for proposed changes  to the by-laws will be taken at our September Meeting.  Please attend 

Penny Council gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Peggy Perry made a motion to accept the report and it 

was 2nd by Andy Privette.  Vote was unanimous.  If you need a detailed report of figures, please 

contact Penny. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Our DJ for our August Social will be Chigger Woods 

Dwight reported that we have 65 active members 

Kathi requested that we go on our site and check it out 

Steve Miller sent in money for SOS tickets.  The Fall Migration is Sept-14-24 and tickets may be 

purchased at North Myrtle Beach. 

Peggy McLamb reported that there are 60 Fun Monday Tickets for sale 

WAYS AND MEANS: 

Kathi Baloyot reported that Rosemary Hanes would very much like to plan another Chinese Auction 

this year.   

Sue Fulcher will be starting on the T-Shirt Quilt.  She also suggested that we sell tickets at Spring SOS 

to generate more income for our club.  We now have a nice selection of beach T-shirts and it should 

sell well. 

 NEW BUSINESS: 

Peggy Perry has volunteered to work the door for our August Social.  More volunteers are needed as 

not to place the whole night on one person.   



Joyce Ramos suggested that we pay out $100.00 for parties.  Party supplies and food cost have gone 

up and it should not be a burden on just one or two people. 

The President will take care of our nominating committee for new officers next year.  This report will 

possibly come about at our next meeting.   Step up to the plate, we need a good team to serve next 

year. 

Andy Privette is having another Birthday Party.  It will be downtown at the Skyview Venue on Hay St. 

on January 20th.  Mark your calendar.   You won’t want to miss this!!!!!!! 

Please keep our members and their families in your thoughts and prayers.  Many of us are facing 

illness, surgeries, accidents and death within our family and could use that extra boost of faith. 

There bring no further business Joyce Ramos made a motion to adjourn and it was 2nd by Richard 

Ramos.  Vote was unanimous at 7:05 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sue Fulcher 

Recording Secretary    

 

 

 


